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PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
The Florida Department of Transportation is making intersection improvements on U.S. 1 at East Strawbridge Avenue (U.S. 192), East Hibiscus Boulevard 
and Ballard Drive/Babcock Street. 

These Melbourne intersections will see upgrades from the current traffic signal system of poles and cables, to a larger single-pole system with an 
extended arm, referred to as a mast arm system. Other project improvements include the addition of a westbound, right-hand turn lane at the 
intersection of U.S. 1 and East Strawbridge Avenue. Americans with Disabilities Act-compliant sidewalk curb-ramp upgrades, signing, and pavement 
marking modifications are also included in the improvements.  

WHAT TO EXPECT  
To accommodate construction activities, lane closures can be expected Sunday to Saturday during both daytime and nighttime hours throughout the 
duration of the project, with the following exceptions: 

Northbound U.S. 1 at Strawbridge Avenue
    • No lane closures between 4 p.m. and 6 p.m.

Northbound U.S. 1 at Hibiscus Boulevard
    • No lane closures between 4 p.m. and 6 p.m.

Northbound U.S. 1 at Babcock Street/Ballard Drive
    • No lane closures between 1 p.m. and 6 p.m.

Southbound U.S. 1 and Babcock Street/Ballard Drive  
    • No lane closures between 7 a.m. and 9 a.m. or 4 p.m. to 6 p.m.

Always pay close attention when driving through a construction work zone. Please remember to put it down 
and focus on driving, it’s the law.

Financial Project 
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CONTRACTOR:
American Lighting and 
Signalization, LLC  

PROJECT COST:
$1.6 Million

PROJECT START:
February 2020

ESTIMATED COMPLETION:
Summer 2021

AT A GLANCE:

CONTACT INFORMATION:
Melanie Hand 
Community Outreach Coordinator  
321-634-6111   
Melanie.Hand@dot.state.fl.us

INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS
Along U.S. 1 (Harbor City Boulevard)

Brevard County
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